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PRAYER / NEWSLETTER

APRIL / MAY / JUNE 2018

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

The past three months have been rewarding with different Bible camps for children, teens and adults.
Souls were saved, believers baptized and members added to our church rolls. We also hosted a Youth
Conference with the theme “What Would Jesus Do” with over 100 teens participating from Fundamental
Baptist churches in our area. It was a life changing event for those who rededicated their lives to Christ
and His service.

Our hospital ministries have also been a blessing with good attendance and participation from even staff
members. The Cancer Hospital in Barretos and our Municipal Hospital (Santa Casa de Misericordia)
gave us liberty to preach the Gospel of Jesus Christ, conduct Bible studies and make personal visits to
their parents. Since both have been Catholic Institutions since their founding this is a miracle and answer
to many prayers.

Both Judy and | are in fair health. Judy is recovering from an eye infection caused by a virus. Her last
exam showed no infection but has to continue to medicate her eye with antibiotic drops twice daily. | will
return to our Cancer Hospital in Barretos July 11th for a routine checkup for my prostate cancer.
Depending on the results of exams my doctors will determine if further treatment will be necessary.
Please continue to make this a matter of prayer.

This year we are celebrating my 47th year of salvation and 45th year as WBF missionaries to Brazil. We
are privileged to have been chosen by God to serve Him in this great country of wonderful people. We
are thankful for our sending church, Oak Trail Baptist in Granbury, Texas. Our pastor, Reverend John
Hawkins is a former missionary to Brazil. He was born and raised in Brazil so he knows the blessings
and challenges.

Thank you to Oak Trail Baptist Church and the many other churches who support us with their prayers
and offerings. Il Thessalonians 3:1 says, “Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may
have free course, and be glorified, even as it is with you.”

May our Lord richly bless you all as we labor together with Him for souls to be saved in Brazil, the USA
and other parts of the world. Thank you for your prayers and financial support.

In Christ Jesus,
Lanny & Judy Wood
Missionaries to Brazil

“Brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course and be glorified ..." Il Thess. 3:1
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NEWS & PRAYER LETTER
Jan / Feb/ Mar 2018

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

After a brief furlough in the USA, Judy and | returned to Brazil on January 7, 2018. Our first two weeks back in
Brazil, Judy and | suffered from the effects of the flu we contracted while in the USA. Thankfully, we are now in
good health and able to fulfill our missionary obligations in our churches and their related ministries.

On January 11, 2018 exams in relation to my prostate cancer were good. | am almost cancer free, praise the Lord!
I will have to continue taking medications and infusions until July, then, further exams will determine my status.
Hopefully, the results will be positive and additional treatments won't be necessary. Please make this matter a daily
prayer.

During the months of January and February, our churches participated in two different Christian camps, one for
teens and the other for families. Both were well attended and professions of faith were made in our Lord Jesus
Christ. In addition, several teens and adults rededicated their lives to the Lord and to His service.

Also, in February and March, we had our annual “Faith Promises Mission Conference”. All had increases in their
faith promise commitments and new missionaries will be added to their mission programs. They will also be able to
increase the monthly support of some of their existing missionaries. Pray for our people to be faithful to their
commitments and offerings. -

Hopefully, in the near future we will be able to remodel the kitchen facilities, bathrooms, and apartment of Central

Baptist Church (Igreja Baptista Central) in Barretos. This is a long overdue and needed project, and your financial
help will be greatly appreciated and rewarded. If you would like to help financially, please send your offering to the
WBF Mission Office marked, “Construction at Central Baptist Church in Barretos”. Our Lord will bless you.

In closing, | would like to quote Il Thessalonians 3:1, “Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may
have free course, and be glorified, even as it is with you.” And also, Philippians 1:3-6, “I thank my God upon my
remembrance of you. Always in every prayer of mine for you all making request with joy. For your fellowship in the
Gospel from the first day until now; being confident of this very thing, that He which hath begun a good work in you
will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ."

Thank you for your prayers and financial support. Both are greatly needed and appreciated.

In His Service,
Lanny & Judy Wood

Missionaries to Brazil
(1973-2018)

"Brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course and be glorified ..." Il Thess. 3:1
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PRAYER/NEWS LETTER
October November December 2017

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

Our short furlough is coming to a close and we'll be back in Brazil January 6, 2018.
Unfortunately because of side effects caused by medications for the treatment of my
prostate cancer we weren't able to visit many of our supporting churches. Thank you for
your prayers and understanding in this matter.

I'm scheduled for blood tests and other examinations in Brazil on January 9-10, 2018 in
order to determine what other procedures may be necessary. Hopefully this coming year,
by God'’s grace, I'll receive a complete cure. Please make this a matter of prayer.
Hopefully we'll be able to take another short furlough in 2019 and visit more churches.

During our furlough the churches we are active in have experienced a steady growth, a
good spirit and God’s abundant blessings. The weekly evangelistic services in the
Cancer Hospital of Barretos and the Municipal Hospital have been fruitful with souls
saved, converts baptized and members added to Central Baptist Church.

We were able to celebrate Thanksgiving Day with family and friends for the first time in
many years. We're looking forward to the Christmas festivities and with our children,
grandchildren and great grandchildren. We’'ll also celebrate Judy’s birthday January 1st.
JUDY AND | WISH YOU ALL A MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR.

In Christ Jesus,
[dnng & Jaa’g Wood

Missionaries to Brazil (Il Thessalonians 2:16-17:3:1)
(1973-2017)

"Brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course and be glorified ..." Il Thess. 3:1



